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1ST CATERHAM SLEEP-IN 
 

 
 

TIM’S BITS
 
I have been pleased to see the continued 
effort being made by most Groups to try 
and engage their members in Scouting 
during this period when we are not able to 
meet face-to-face. At present, it is hard to 
know when face-to-face Scouting will 
resume, so it is even more important that 
Groups and sections try to find new and 
exciting ways to deliver Scouting using 
whatever media they can. 
 
At the time of writing, I believe that we are 
now managing to reach out to around 90% 
of the District’s members, although of 

course not everyone is joining in with the 
activities being provided. I thank all those 
that are making an effort to keep Scouting 
alive within Caterham District. I know that 
in the long run this will benefit not only your 
members but your Groups and the District 
once we resume face-to-face activities. 
 
1st Caterham took my District sleep-in to 
another level when they ran an entire 
weekend sleep-in with activities and 
regular Zoom meetings over the weekend. 
Lots of hard work but from what I saw it was 
very successful.  



I joined 1st Warlingham Cubs for their 
weekly meeting and was delighted to 
virtually present six Chief Scout’s Silver 
Awards. The relevant badges and 
certificates had been pre-delivered to the 
young people before the meeting. Another 
example of how with a little planning we 

can keep some form of normality in our 
Scouting lives. 
 
I know from the feedback I have received 
that parents are grateful for the effort being 
made and I echo this. 
 

Tim Evans, District Commissioner 
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1st Caterham 
 

 
 

 
 
Every May Day bank holiday, 1st Caterham 
head for their annual Group camp. This 
year was no different … ah, well, yes it 
was, it was a virtual camp! COVID-19 
restrictions meant that our camp at 
Broadstone Warren wasn’t to be, so we 
adapted our plan and held it at home! 
 
The aim was to try and emulate our fun 
Group camp as much as we could; 
encourage everyone to participate in 
outdoor activities, make it fun and 
especially important this year, make it fairly 
straightforward for parents. 
 
For many of the Beavers it was their first 
experience of camp, so we planned at our 
Zoom meetings as far as we could for the 
real camp.  

Friday night started with a Zoom flag 
ceremony. In all, thirty leaders, Scouts, 
Cubs and Beavers all saluted the flag. We 
then broke into our individual sections 
using the Zoom rooms. The Beavers 
viewed each other’s tents and dens. The 
sense of excitement was palpable. When 
asked were they excited about camping 
out, there was a bellowing group shout of 
‘Yes’! 
 
Saturday morning we ‘zoomed’ again and 
briefed out the day’s activities – they were 
going to be busy! Bug hotels and nature 
pictures for Beavers; the Cubs making 
family breakfast, doing good turns around 
the home and making a thank you poster; 
and the Scouts hiking on what was the 
hottest day of the year so far! 
 
We met up again for the traditional 
campfire. Tired and happy we 
sang/shouted/laughed into the Zoom 
bonfire! Yes, it was a challenge; call and 
response songs worked the best, and our 
traditional favourite Cecil the caterpillar 
had to be much smaller on Zoom! 
 
Sadly, we missed some members because 
of unstable Internet connections, but still, it 
was fun and yes, definitely mad! I had to do 
a sanity check on shouting “boom chicka 
boom” at my laptop as it perched on top of 
two deckchairs in the garden – much to the 
amusement of my neighbours who were 
trying to eat dinner! 
 



We finished the Beaver’s camp with a 
bedtime story; lovely to see them all lying 
on their sleeping bags ready for bed after a 
long, fun day! They were tired and very 
happy! 
 
It wasn’t the same as our normal camp, but 
did we all enjoy it – a massive resounding 
‘Yes’! We are very lucky that parents and 

guardians were very game to support their 
Scouts and many families all slept out. We 
had a real sense of community that 
weekend – it may have been virtual but it 
was very precious. Thanks to everyone 
who made it such a success! 
 

Rachel Starling, BL 
 

 
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER – JULY 2020 EDITION DEADLINE 
 

Please submit your articles for the July edition to Susan Dobson at Editor@Caterham-
Scouts.org.uk by Wednesday 24 June. Photographs are welcomed, although we cannot 
guarantee to include everything. 
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